
 

 

June 27, 2013 
 

Jaimie Orfanos 
Alameda County 
224 W. Winton Avenue, Room 110 
Hayward, CA  
 
NOTICE OF ORPHAN SITE CLEANUP FUND (OSCF) GRANT CLOSURE 
FOR SITE ADDRESS: 16301 East 14th Street, San Leandro, CA 
OSCA/OSCF PROJECT NO. B147 
 
Dear Jaimie Orfanos: 
 
Congratulations on the closure of your grant under the Orphan Site Cleanup Fund. The OSCF is 
pleased to have assisted you with the remediation of your site. 
 
Your final invoice on Assessment Grant Agreement No. 11-472-550, in the amount of $286,429, 
was processed for payment February 4, 2013. Our records indicate that the full amount of the 
grant has been paid.   

GRANT HISTORY   
 

Grant type Grant 
Agreement No. 

Total Awarded 
(inc. amend) 

Total Paid $ Disencumbered $ 

 
Assessment 

    

 
Cleanup 

11-472-550 $286,429 $286,429 0 

 
Totals 

    

 
Pursuant to your grant agreement(s), all reimbursements from the OSCF are subject to audit by 
the State Water Resources Control Board or its authorized representative. Accordingly, all 
records must be retained and available for at least three years after receipt of the final 
reimbursement. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (916) 327-7846 or pcross@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Pearl Cross, Grant Manager 
Orphan Site Cleanup Account 
Division of Financial Assistance 
 
cc:  San Franciso RWQCB
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